Minutes

 of the

St. Clair County Fire Chiefs
 And
 MABAS Division 32 Meeting
May 28, 2009
Meeting was called to order by President Saunders at 7:06pm.

President Saunders thanked Columbia FD for hosting the meeting. 

Motion was made and seconded to approve the March 2009 meeting minutes as distributed.  Motion passed. 

Treasurers report – the chiefs account balance is 9,247.15, the MABAS Division 32 account is 10,458.72 for a total checking account balance of $19,705.87.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion passed. 

President Saunders introduced Barb Whitaker from the St. Clair County Health Department.  Barb spoke about the current issues with the H1N1 virus and other strains of flu.  The county health department follows standards from the Center for Disease Control.  Any department needing information can contact the County Health Department or check the CDC website. 
St. Clair County EMA – A new software tool will be coming out called “ER Tool”.  More information will be sent out.  Vaccines may be available this fall for first responders.  Departments should update their personnel rosters in case anything happens.  
9-1-1 – The county radio system had issues last night during the thunderstorms.  All of the equipment has since been fixed.  
Red Cross – Bill Thein gave out updated phone numbers to contact the Red Cross.  Family Assistance and Canteen are available.  The family assistance includes Food, clothing and shelter only.  The Red Cross is now giving out Life Saving Awards in cooperation with AAA.  The local office can be contacted for more information. 
OSFM – A new K9 is being aquired and will be getting trained.  

CENCOM - A couple of grants are being worked on for interoperable communications.  Three more trunked fire ground frequencies are being put in place.  More information will be sent out once the plans are in place.

SWIC – Fire Apparatus Engineer will run this summer in Freeburg.  This fall, the AAS degree will be changing.  Any person currently in the program will be accomidated.  The program will now also take persons that are not yet on a fire department.  A lot of the courses for the degree will now be available online.  The fire academy will run this fall started in October.  Flyers will be sent out before the semester starts. 
SCSESA – Had 30 persons take a water operations class.  Will be looking at a swift water rescue class sometime in the future.  SCS equipment that is available will be cataloged and plans are in the works to make the information to all departments via the chiefs website. 
STARRS – 09 Budget is still being finalized.  The microwave system has been approved from 08 money.  The command vehicle is being built and should be delivered within a couple of months.  The ID card program will be extended

The backstoppers game at Grizzlies stadium will be July 21st.  Persons interested should contact Bryan Doyle at Fairview Heights. 
Dealer Showcase will be at the July 23 meeting tentatively at the St. Libory American Legion.  

New Business:

Chief Greg Render was congratulated as the 2009 Illinois Fire Chief of the Year – Volunteer Sector.  

Inquiry was made if there was an interest in getting shirts made with the fire chiefs logo on them.  Motion as made and seconded to find a place that would produce the shirts, with the chiefs association paying for all setup fees, and members wanting shirts would pay only for their shirts.  Motion passed.  Additional information will be sent out when the process has been set up. 
Columbia FD has spare equipment available.  Interested departments should contact Columbia FD. 

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 8:21 pm. 

The MABAS Division 32 Meeting was called to order by President Saunders at 8:21pm.

We are still in the process of equipping the ATV.  As soon as the unit is fully in service, it will be brought to the meeting. 
Updates were given on the MABAS callouts that occurred during severe weather in Southern Illinois a couple of weeks ago. 

Resource Manual – A new format is being worked out for the resource manual.  Once in place, it will be sent out for departments to update their information.
Policy and Procedure Statement #1 was reviewed – 


Questions – Is there a form to report damage to equipment?


Insurance – Who has insurance coverage while the equipment is deployed?

Motion was made and seconded to approve the document with recommended changes.  Motion passed. 

Discussions have started to have bi-annual training sessions on specialized equipment that is assigned to the division. 

The Mobile Ventilation unit will be delivered on June 11th at NIPSTA.  Lee Smith and another person will pick up the vehicle.  A permanent home will be found for the unit but it will temporarily be stationed at Signal Hill.  
Motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 9:10pm.  Motion passed. 

